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Dear Brothers and sisters in Christ:
 
Grace and peace in the name of the lord Jesus Christ 
from Nazareth Israel, we pray that all things are good so 
far, especially at this time of the Corona pandemic,  
remembering you in our prayers often, thanking God 
almighty for your support which allow us to continue to 
do what God command us to do.
 
It has been said that the world has a new life style order, 
and in deed we can feel it.  We are not like we used to 
be.  Our work has a new look and new approach.  Still 
there are people who change their lifestyle and still are 
afraid to come to church.  We tried to explain many 
times that it is ok and according to the government 
Laws, but their fear holds them away.  We even cannot 
do a home bible studies like before.  They suspect that 
we might have been with other people who might had 
this disease and that we will transmit it to their homes 
and families.  Especially in these current days, the 
corona virus is coming back with a hight number of 
people that are getting the disease.  Just yesterday 
there were 714 new cases and today there are 420 in 
Israel.  In other words, we have no freedom like we used 
before, communication tools took over our daily tasks 
(for example we cannot visit the sick in hospitals but we 
can only talk to them over the phone), and when we 



meet we stay 2 metres away from each other, no more 
hugs, kisses, shake hands.  It is hard but we have to get 
used to that new world order .  We continued our 
ministry in worshiping on Sunday’s and bible studies on 
Wednesday and it seems to me that it is a great work.  
We can feel that the increase of attendance in number is 
getting  good because we always have new people who 
are interested in knowing about us and they demand 
that they meet with us at the church building and not in 
their homes.  I had many bible meetings at the office.  
They believe it is safe since we are only two persons 
who are meeting.  We pray that this issue will end 
quickly as we love to go back to our normal lives and 
times.  Hospital visits have been stopped according to 
the government laws which prevent me from doing one 
of the needed things that I like to do.  I am using my cell 
phone for visits and prayers.  Our bible trips have also 
been stopped hoping in August they will be re-open.  I 
am thinking about what the Lord is planning to do at this 
period of time.  I just can’t find an answer.  May be later 
we can all see.  
 
So what we did, while this issue of the Corona is still 
going on, is we went ahead with our building plans.  We, 
(all men) as one body, put our hands in work and made 
a big change concentrating on our future as you will see 
in the pictures.  We started accomplishing our plans like 
we decided last year.  We prepared the lot for the new 
building and at the same time we can use it as parking 



places until we get the means by which we can start 
building our new church building.
 
But what did amaze me is that God almighty provides 
some financial help from brothers who visited us lately. 
Our last groups in March the 1st and March the 7th, just 
few days before freezing all activates, some beloved 
brothers, contributed to us some money that help started 
the first step of the program, and some contractors who 
 have done some of the work for the church for free 
even some are Muslims.  I can see and live what 
Genesis 22:8 means: God will provide.
 
In the past ten years I worked hard to provide plans to 
the new building. I met with elders and mission 
committees all over.  I have been turned down but I did 
not loose hope.  I have prayed ten years and I am still 
praying.  I have 52 years of experience and I believe 
with all my heart, and my heart is at peace, that the 
solution for becoming an independent and self-
supporting is to build that building of worship.  More 
people and more visitors can be at one place with 150 
seats and the old building can be used for income in 
many different ways: educational, catering , day care , 
and many other means.  That is what most churches in 
Nazareth are doing and become independent.
 
I am tired from traveling to the States and asking for 
support.  I do not want the one who will come after me to 



suffer from those trips.  He will find the financial support 
here at the church and he can concentrate on his work 
of seeking the lost. and what is amazing in this issue is 
that the church men told me that they have the faith and 
trust that this time it will work.  They have a feeling that 
this time it will work. Those words gave me the strength 
to continue. They told me that they will go to every 
business in Nazareth and knock on their door and ask 
for help to build the church building.  They are positive 
that it will work. Also they will do their part .
 
Beloved brothers and sisters you have been helping us 
for a long time and we do appreciate that very much , I 
just can’t see how we can survive without you, we are 
close to the last step. We still need your help to push us 
to the safe side of the shore. We know that God will 
provide and use you and enable you to help us 
accomplish this goal which means a lot to us. Please 
pray with us and see what the lord will answer.  We love 
you and miss you a lot.  We pray that we can see you 
soon here at Nazareth.
 
Our Architect will finish his work soon and I will send you 
our program for the new building and the cost.  
Hopefully with words of mine and three dimension 
pictures, you can have the full picture and I will with your 
help distribute it to many churches who know us or had 
been here before in hope that I can find ears to hear our 



pledge and request for Nazareth new church building.  A 
place where we can be glorifying God’s name .
 
Enclosed are some pictures for the work that has been 
done in those three month .
 
 
Love you all
Maurice & Inaam Jadon
Nazareth, Israel                
 
 




























